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Thank you for this opportunity to speak on behalf of the Women and Gender Constituency.  
 

For women, agriculture, forests, and land use in general, are themes that are of crucial 
importance. We are the majority of the world’s food producers and play a key role in the 
transformative change that is needed to change current highly polluting industrial models in 
the agriculture, livestock and forestry sectors into genuinely sustainable and resilient land 
use initiatives. Such initiatives are often driven by communities on the ground, and it is 
important climate policies provide appropriate and adequate legal, technical and financial 
support for such community initiatives.  
 

In this light, we want to express our deep concern about proposals to include agriculture, 
forest conservation, and land use in general, as offset opportunities in market-based 
mechanisms and approaches. Due to contextual inequities these market-based approaches 
will always lead to the marginalization of women, Indigenous Peoples, smallholders and 
other politically and economically marginalized actors. Moreover, land use related offsets are 
very unreliable and there are no accurate accounting methodologies for land use change. 
That is why we vehemently reject the inclusion of land use in carbon markets. We also 
support the concerns of certain Parties about market-based mechanisms in general. 
 

We are particularly upset about the proposals for an international offsetting mechanism for 
the emissions produced by the aviation industry, probably the most rapidly growing source of 
greenhouse gas emissions on the planet. These proposals were deliberately developed 
outside the framework of the UNFCCC and its Paris Agreement, by a body that was originally 
established as a technical body, but which has shown clear signs of conflict of interest with 
the commercial interests of the aviation sector the past years. We cannot allow this body to 
determine the decision-making processes under the UNFCCC related to such an importance 
source of emissions, and the best way to deal with it. 
 

We urge the SBSTA, and the other bodies under the Convention, to maintain its integrity and 
make sound recommendations and decisions based on sound science. Decisions that 
include a promotion of the so-called bioeconomy, or international commodity trade in 
agricultural products, are clearly based on commercial interests of certain business actors 
rather than the rights, needs and interests of common women and men, including the millions 
of women that produce your food. So we urge Parties to reclaim the UNFCCC and its Paris 
Agreement as a public instrument that should be steered by public interests based on sound 
science that is free from conflicts of interests of other industry influence. 
 

Thank you. 


